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JMCPA MONTHLY MESSENGER
The Official Newsletter of Josh Mauer CPA

Payroll-Related Updates

Tax-Related Updates

Firm-Related Updates

Accounting-Related Updates

One of the greatest joys of this season is

the opportunity to say THANK YOU and
to wish you the very best for the New Year.

We extend our warmest wishes for the

holiday season to our clients and friends

who have made our progress possible.

Thank you all for your continued support

and partnership. We're looking forward to

great business years ahead!

HAPPY HOLIDAYS!
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Wednesday, January 8 - 4:00pm

Retirement for Small
Business Owners

 

Wednesday, February 5 - 4:00pm

Planning for Selling Your
Business

2020 Form W-4 PDF FAQs Tax Withholding
Estimator

Mark your calendars! Josh is now hosting monthly

tax & accounting discussions at the Johnson County

Library. He will be sharing ways to save taxes; best

practices for accurate, timely, and effective financials

for better business planning and tax savings strategies;

the changing industry of accounting; new tax laws and

their impacts; and more. 

 

To RSVP to these events, please join the Overland Park

Tax and Accounting Meetup Group on Meetup.com or

send a quick email to any staff member to request an

email invitation.

 

Click anywhere in this text box to join the group, view

event details, and RSVP. We hope to see you there!

UPCOMING EVENTS

2020 FORM W-4 REQUIREMENTS FOR EMPLOYERS

Employees who have furnished Form W-4 in any year before 2020 are not required to furnish a

new form merely because of the redesign. Employers will continue to compute withholding

based on the information from the employee's most recently furnished Form W-4.

All new employees first paid after 2019 must use the redesigned form. Similarly, any other

employee who wishes to adjust their withholding must use the redesigned form.

You may ask all of your employees to furnish new Form W-4 using the redesigned version of the

form but as part of the request, you must  explain that:

they are not required to furnish a new Form W-4, and 

if they do not furnish a new Form W-4, withholding will continue based on a valid form

previously furnished.

Here's what you need to know about the new form:

 

 

 

Encourage employees to check out the new Tax Withholding Estimator tool!
The IRS encourages everyone to use the Tax Withholding Estimator to perform a “paycheck

checkup" to ensure they are withholding the right amount of tax from their paychecks. 

https://www.meetup.com/Overland-Park-Tax-and-Accounting-Meetup-Group/
https://www.irs.gov/pub/irs-pdf/fw4.pdf
https://www.irs.gov/newsroom/faqs-on-the-2020-form-w-4
https://www.irs.gov/individuals/tax-withholding-estimator
https://www.meetup.com/Overland-Park-Tax-and-Accounting-Meetup-Group/
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2019 YEAR-END STRATEGY EDITION: TAX-SAVING TIPS

determines your eligibility for the Section 199A tax deduction,

sets the upper limit (ceiling) on the amount of your Section 199A tax deduction, and 

establishes when you need wages and/or property to obtain your maximum deductions.

Put your retirement plan in place no later than December 31 so you are absolutely sure that you

have a plan. Be sure to make a contribution to the plan before December 31.

Convert your traditional IRA to a Roth IRA. The long-term savings here can be huge. Make sure to

leave the converted funds in the Roth for at least five years. If you have a Section 105 plan in place

and you have not been reimbursing expenses monthly, do a reimbursement now to get your 2019

deductions, and then put yourself on a monthly reimbursement schedule in 2020.

If you have not implemented your qualified small employer health reimbursement account

(QSEHRA), make sure to get that done properly now. If you have not yet put a QSEHRA in place

and you plan to do so on January 1, do that now and just suffer that $50-per-employee penalty

should you be found out. Alternately, consider implementing an individual care HRA (ICHRA) in

2020.

2019 Last-Minute Section 199A Strategies That Reduce Taxes
Remember to consider your Section 199A deduction in your year-end tax planning. If you don’t, you

could end up with a big fat $0 for your deduction amount. We’ll review three year-end moves that

(a) reduce your income taxes and (b) boost your Section 199A deduction at the same time.

 

First Things First
If your taxable income is above $160,700 (or $321,400 on a joint return), then your type of business,

wages paid, and property can reduce and/or eliminate your Section 199A tax deduction. If your

deduction amount is less than 20 percent of your qualified business income (QBI), then consider

using one or more of the strategies described below to increase your Section 199A deduction.

 

1. Harvest Capital Losses
Capital gains add to your taxable income, which is the income that

 

 

If the capital gains are hurting your Section 199A deduction, you have time before the end of the

year to harvest capital losses to offset those harmful gains.

 

2. Make Charitable Contributions
Because the Section 199A deduction uses taxable income for its thresholds, you can use itemized

deductions to reduce and/or eliminate threshold problems and increase your Section 199A

deduction. Charitable contribution deductions are the easiest way to increase your itemized

deductions before the end of the year (assuming you already itemize).

 

3. Buy Business Assets
Thanks to 100 percent bonus depreciation and Section 179 expensing, you can write off the entire

cost of most assets you buy and place in service before December 31, 2019. This can help your

Section 199A deduction in two ways:

 

2019 Last-Minute Year-End Medical and Retirement Deductions
When you get busy with your business, it’s easy to forget about your retirement accounts and

medical coverages and plans. But year-end is approaching, and now’s the time to take action. Here

are the six strategies that you can implement before the end of the year. Five of the strategies

increase your tax deductions, and one (the Roth) strategy increases your retirement benefits.
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2019 YEAR-END STRATEGY EDITION: TAX-SAVING TIPS (CONT.)
If you operate your business as an S corporation and you want an above-the-line tax deduction for

the cost of your health insurance, you need the S corporation to (a) pay for or reimburse you for

the health insurance and (b) put it on your W-2. Make sure that the reimbursement happens

before December 31 and that you have the reimbursement set up to show on the W-2.

Claim the tax credit for the group health insurance you give your employees. If you provide your

employees with group health insurance, see whether your pay structure and number of

employees put you in a position to claim a 50 percent tax credit for some or all of the monies you

paid for health insurance in 2019 (and possibly in prior years).

First, neither you nor your child pay payroll taxes on the child’s income.

Second, with a traditional IRA, the child can avoid all federal income taxes on up to $18,200 in

income.If you operate your business as a corporation, you can still benefit by employing the child

even though you and the child have to pay payroll taxes.

Under the old rules, the payor deducts alimony payments, and the recipient includes the

payments in income.

Under the new rules, which apply to all agreements executed after December 31, 2018, the payor

gets no tax deduction, and the recipient does not recognize income.

 

2019 Last-Minute Year-End Tax Strategies for Marriage, Kids, and Family
Here are five marriage, kids, and family strategies that you can put in play before the end of 2019.

 

1. Put Your Children on Your Payroll
If you have a child under the age of 18 and you operate your business as a Schedule C sole

proprietor or as a spousal partnership, you absolutely need to consider having that child on your

payroll. Why?

 

 

2. Get Divorced after December 31
The marriage rule works like this: you are considered married for the entire year if you are married

on December 31. Although lawmakers have made many changes to eliminate the differences

between married and single taxpayers, in most cases the joint return works to your advantage.

 

Warning on alimony! The TCJA changed the tax treatment of alimony payments under divorce and

separate maintenance agreements executed after December 31, 2018:

 

 

3. Stay Single to Increase Mortgage Deductions
Two single people can deduct more mortgage interest than a married couple. If you own a home

with someone other than a spouse, and you bought it on or before December 15, 2017, you

individually can deduct mortgage interest on up to $1 million of a qualifying mortgage.

 

For example, if you and your unmarried partner live together and own the home together, the

mortgage ceiling on deductions for the two of you is $2 million. If you get married, the ceiling drops

to $1 million.

 

If you bought your house after December 15, 2017, then the reduced $750,000 mortgage limit from

the TCJA applies. In that case, for two single people, the maximum deduction for mortgage interest

is based on a ceiling of $1.5 million.
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2019 YEAR-END STRATEGY EDITION: TAX-SAVING TIPS (CONT.)
4. Get Married on or before December 31
Remember, if you are married on December 31, you are married for the entire year. If you are

thinking of getting married in 2020, you might want to rethink that plan for the same reasons that

apply in a divorce (as described above). The IRS could make big savings available to you if you get

married on or before December 31, 2019.

 

You have to run the numbers in your tax return both ways to know the tax benefits and detriments

for your particular case. But a quick trip to the courthouse may save you thousands.

 

5. Make Use of the 0 Percent Tax Bracket
In the old days, you used this strategy with your college student. Today, this strategy does not work

with the college student, because the kiddie tax now applies to students up to age 24. But this

strategy is a good one, so ask yourself this question: do I give money to my parents or other loved

ones to make their lives more comfortable?

 

If the answer is yes, is your loved one in the 0 percent capital gains tax bracket? The 0 percent

capital gains tax bracket applies to a single person with less than $39,376 in taxable income and to a

married couple with less than $78,751 in taxable income. If the parent or other loved one is in the 0

percent capital gains tax bracket, you can get extra bang for your buck by giving this person

appreciated stock rather than cash.

 

Example. You give Aunt Millie shares of stock with a fair market value of $20,000, for which you

paid $2,000. Aunt Millie sells the stock and pays zero capital gains taxes. She now has $20,000 in

after-tax cash to spend, which should take care of things for a while.

 

Had you sold the stock, you would have paid taxes of $4,284 in your tax bracket (23.8 percent times

the $18,000 gain).

 

Of course, $5,000 of the $20,000 you gifted goes against your $11.4 million estate tax exemption if

you are single. But if you’re married and you made the gift together, you each have a $15,000 gift-tax

exclusion, for a total of $30,000, and you have no gift-tax concerns other than the requirement to

file a gift-tax return that shows you split the gift.

 

2019 Last-Minute Year-End Tax Deductions for Existing Vehicles
Yes, December 31 is just around the corner. That’s your last day to find tax deductions available from

your existing business and personal (yes, personal) vehicles that you can use to cut your 2019 taxes.

But don’t wait. Get on this now!

 

1. Take Your Child’s Car and Sell It
We know—this sounds horrible. But stay with us. What did you do with your old business car? Do you

still have it? Is your child driving it? Or does your spouse have it as a personal car?

 

We ask because that old business vehicle could have a big tax loss embedded in it. If so, your

strategy is easy: take the vehicle and sell it to a third party before December 31 so you have a tax-

deductible loss this year.

 

Your loss deduction depends on your percentage of business use. That’s one reason to sell this

vehicle now: the longer you let your spouse or teenager use it, the smaller your business percentage

becomes and the less tax benefit you receive.
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2019 YEAR-END STRATEGY EDITION: TAX-SAVING TIPS (CONT.)

converted his original personal car to business use;

then traded in the converted car for a new business car (car 2);

then traded in car 2 for a replacement business car (car 3); and

then traded in car 3 for another replacement business car (car 4), which he is driving today.

During the 11 years Sam has been in business, he has owned four cars. Further, he deducted each

of his cars using IRS standard mileage rates.

2. Cash In on Past Vehicle Trade-Ins
In the past (before 2018), when you traded vehicles, you pushed your old business basis to the

replacement vehicle under the old Section 1031 tax-deferred exchange rules. (But remember, this

rule doesn’t apply any longer to Section 1031 exchanges of vehicles or other personal property

occurring after December 31, 2017.) Regardless of whether you used IRS mileage rates or the actual-

expense method for deducting your business vehicles, you could find a big deduction here.

 

Check out how Sam finds a $27,000 tax-loss deduction on his existing business car. Sam has been in

business for 11 years, during which he

 

 

If Sam sells his mileage-rate car today, he realizes a tax loss of $27,000. The loss is the accumulation

of 11 years of car activity, during which Sam never cashed out because he always traded cars before

he knew anything about gain or loss. Further, Sam thought his use of IRS mileage rates was the end

of it—nothing more to think about (wrong thinking here, too)

 

Because the trades occurred before 2018, they were Section 1031 exchanges and so deferred the tax

results to the next vehicle. IRS mileage rates contain a depreciation component of which Sam was

unaware. That’s one possible reason Sam unknowingly accumulated his big deduction.

 

To get a mental picture of how this one sale produces a cash cow, consider this: when Sam sells car

4, he is really selling four cars—because the old Section 1031 exchange rules added the old basis of

each vehicle to the replacement vehicle’s basis.

 

Examine your car for this possible loss deduction. Have you been trading business cars? If so, your

tax loss deduction could be big!

 

3. Put Your Personal Vehicle in Business Service
Lawmakers reinstated 100 percent bonus depreciation, and that creates an effective strategy that

costs you nothing but can produce solid deductions.

 

Are you (or your spouse) driving a personal SUV, crossover vehicle, or pickup truck with a gross

vehicle weight rating (GVWR) greater than 6,000 pounds? Would you like to increase your tax

deductions for this year? If so, place that personal vehicle in business service this year.

 

2019 Last-Minute Vehicle Purchases to Save on Taxes
Here’s an easy question: Do you need more 2019 tax deductions? If yes, continue on.

 

Next easy question: do you need a replacement business vehicle?

 

If yes, you can simultaneously solve or mitigate both the first problem (needing more deductions)

and the second problem (needing a replacement vehicle), but you need to get your vehicle in

service on or before December 31, 2019.
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2019 YEAR-END STRATEGY EDITION: TAX-SAVING TIPS (CONT.)

Bonus depreciation of 100 percent (thanks to the TCJA)

Select Sec6tion 179 expensing of up to $25,500

MACRS depreciation using the five-year table

No luxury limits on vehicle depreciation deductions

Bonus depreciation of up to 100 percent

Section 179 expensing of up to $1,020,000

MACRS depreciation using the five-year table

No luxury limits on vehicle depreciation deductions

a GVWR of more than 6,000 pounds, and

a cargo area (commonly called a “bed”) of at least six feet in interior length that is not easily

accessible from the passenger compartment.

To ensure compliance with the “placed in service” rule, drive the vehicle at least one business mile

on or before December 31, 2019. In other words, you want to both own and drive the vehicle to

ensure that it qualifies for the big deductions. Now that you have the basics, let’s get to the tax

deductions.

 

1. Buy a New or Used SUV, Crossover Vehicle, or Van
Let’s say that on or before December 31, 2019, you or your corporation buys and places in service a

new or used SUV or crossover vehicle that the manufacturer classifies as a truck and that has a

GVWR of 6,001 pounds or more. This newly purchased vehicle can qualify for one or more of the

following four big benefits:

 

 

Example. On or before December 31, 2019, you buy and place in service a qualifying used $50,000

SUV for which you can claim 90 percent business use. Your business cost is $45,000 (90 percent x

$50,000). Your maximum write-off for 2019 is $45,000.

 

2. Buy a New or Used Pickup
If you or your corporation buys and places in service a qualifying pickup truck (new or used) on or

before December 31, 2019, then this newly purchased vehicle can qualify for one or more of the

following four big benefits:

 

 

To qualify for full Section 179 expensing, the pickup truck must have

 

 

Short bed. If the pickup truck passes the more-than-6,000-pound-GVWR test but fails the bed-

length test, tax law classifies it as an SUV. That’s not bad. The vehicle is still eligible for either

expensing of up to the $25,500 SUV expensing limit or 100 percent bonus depreciation.


